
   

 

 
NEWSLETTER & eLETTER  

(Newsletter content is due by last day of each month) 

 
Information Coordinator: Gary Willey…. (402) 610-1414 

                                            gary@garywilley.com  

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, Dec. 18 
Hy-Vee, 84th & Holdrege  
Dinner 6:00 pm - 7:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM 

EXECUTIVE MEETING: Tuesday, Dec. 10 
Big Red Keno, West O Street 
Meeting at 7:00 PM 
 

LADIES NIGHT: Wednesday, Dec. 11 
The Eatery, 2548 S 48th Street 
Dinner 6:00 PM, Meeting at 7:00 PM  

       

REBELS AUTO  
CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 

December, 2019 

        CLUB OFFICERS 
 

     President: Steve Lewis.………...... (402) 318-8804  

                        steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com 

     Vice Pres:  Jim McNeil..…………... (402) 890-0294

             lmcneilco@gmail.com  

     Secretary:  Margaret Otley……..… (402) 786-3246                  
 

                                                              lo25307@windstream.net 

     Treasurer: Steve Anderson……… (402) 423-3729 

                        sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

     Event Coordinator: Gary Weyers.. (402) 489-8853 

            gweyers@neb.rr.com  

     At Large:    Doug Weber………….. (402) 975-5204 

                        No Email address for Doug  

     At Large:    Lydell Otley……….….. (402) 430-8848  

                        mroatsz-28@hotmail.com 

     Executive Board Meetings are held the second 
     Tuesday of each Month. Members are welcome. 

Proud To Be A REBEL! 

.PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

Hello REBELS Family, 

WOW, where has the year gone? It seems like just yesterday we were all sweating in the 100 (felt like 
150) degree heat at our show, and here it is December already. I hope everyone has had a great year 
this year. With December, besides Christmas, comes election of officers, it's very important to have our 
members take an important role in the future of the Rebels Auto Club.  

The Offices up for Election are: • Vice President • Secretary • Event Coordinator • Board Member at 
Large, we have some nominations already if you'd like to consider yourself or someone you know as 

candidates (if you want to nominate someone, get their permission first), there's still time for additional nominations. It 
really makes a difference in the operation, and the future outlook of our club, and only takes a few hours a month of 
your time, even in my case, not including the 3 hour round trip drive after work from Humboldt twice a month.  

We'd also like to have someone the help with membership, reaching out to members that haven't made it to a meeting 
in awhile, or past members that have dropped out of the club. The Election will be held at the December General 
Meeting on December 18th @ 7:30, it's very important for everyone to attend and cast your vote.  

I hope to see everyone there. 

Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

mailto:gary@garywilley.com
mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com
mailto:simonstrking@windstream.net
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com


 2 

 

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Hello REBELS, 

Here is a quick recap of what is coming up for December (and beyond): 

• GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, December 18 at Hy-Vee on North 84th & Holdrege 

• EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING: Tuesday, December 10th at Big Red Keno on West O  

• LADIES NIGHT: Wednesday, December 11, at The Eatery on South 48th 

• REBELS CHRISTMAS PARTY: January 18, 2010 at The Venue, in Pioneer Woods Mall  
 

The 2020 Charitable Giving will be determined by the Executive Board soon. If you have a charity you think should be 
considered, let one of the Board members know ASAP.  
 
Final nominations for the Executive Board of Directors will be accepted at the December General Meeting, which is on 
December 18 (early this month due to Christmas). Remember, if you are nominating someone other than yourself, 
please get their permission first! Be prepared to vote at the December Meeting. The voting on the Executive Board of 
Directors will also be held at the December general Meeting.  
 
That’s about all I have for this month. Thanks again to everyone for all you do to make the REBELS Auto Club the best 
Car Club in Nebraska! 
 
Jim McNeil, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club  

WEBSITE UP DATE 

There is a new REBELS Member ‘Car of the Month” on the website for you and the world 

to savor. View it Here...   

 

If you would like to have YOUR ride featured, Click Here... 

REBELS HOLIDAY CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
The location this year has changed to The Venue on South 70

th
 and Pioneers Blvd., on  

Saturday evening, January 18, 2019. The Social hour will be 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM, and 
dinner will be served buffet style from 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM.  

We will be in The Cornhusker Room located on the east side of the building. Plenty of 
parking and easy access. The cost is $22.00 with the Club paying half or $11 for all 
Members of The REBELS Auto Club. Non members are $22.00. The club is also buying 
the dessert! Register by January 1

st
, by  mailing your check to: 

REBELS Christmas Party 
Box 21996, Lincoln, NE 68542  
OR just bring a check to the next General Meeting on December 18th.  

Join your friends and REBELS for a relaxing evening of beverages, food, conversation and games. If interested, bring a 
gift for guy, gal or unisex to choose or steal. Price of gift between $10-$15 dollars.  

Any questions please contact Sandy Francisco (REBELS Serial Party Planner) at (402) 489-0265. Sandy and Gary 
will be gone for three weeks, so you may want to call Jim McNeil at (402) 890-0294 if we are not home. .  

Happy Holidays, from your ‘Holiday Christmas Party Committee’:  
 

Sandy Francisco, Carol Danielson, Bobbi Wells and Jim McNeil. 

https://rebelsautoclub.com/car-of-the-month
https://rebelsautoclub.com/contact-us
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

 

November 2019 General Meeting at American Legion on November 20, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by President Steve Lewis. There were 28 members 
attending. 

Vice President Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said the December executive meeting will be 
December 10

th
 at Big Red Keno on West O. The December general meeting is moved up a week due 

to Christmas. It will be December 18
th
 at HyVee on North 84

th
. He reminded members that we will be 

voting on officers for 2020 at that meeting.  The Christmas party will be January 18
th
 at The Venue. It will be a two meat 

buffet. The cost this year is $22 so for members it will be $11, not members will pay $22.  The Rebels are also paying 
for the dessert.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter and if there were any 
additions or corrections. There were none.   Ladies night will December 11

th
, location to be announced.  Newsletter 

deadline will be December 1
st
. Please have any photos, articles etc to Gary Willey by that date.  A motion was made, 

seconded and approved to accept the previous months minutes and the Secretary’s report. 

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. Steve said income for the month was from cone race income, expenses 
for the month were for guest meals the previous month. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the 
Treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Gary Weyers gave his report.  Gary said the swap meet will be March 8
th
.  Gary also said there will be a 

car show meeting in January.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Coordinator’s report.  

Old Business:  January there will be a car show meeting. Jim McNeil said the SCCA will be hosting a dinner on 
January 11

th
 5pm in Omaha. All Rebels are invited. Contact Jim McNeil for more information or to sign up to attend. 

The Rebels’ Christmas part will be January 11th, 5 pm to socialize, dinner at 6pm. There will be a gift exchange for all 
who would like to participate, $15 gift. 

Rod Phelps said that tour Nebraska will be June 5
th
-7

th
.  The starting point will be Hastings.  

The date for the car show meeting is January 12
th
. More information to be announced. 

World of Wheels will be March 13
th
-15

th
.  

Nomination of officers for the election:  Jim McNeil, Coordinator, Margaret Otley, Secretary, Johnny Nunn, Member at 
large, Still Open, Vice President.   

Added to the agenda for the December board meeting will be a card and gift for Cherilyn Westrich. Donations for this 
year will be also be decided at the December meeting.  

Bob Moberly provided a list of candidates for REBEL’S scholarships.  There were a total of 10, but only 6 met all of the 
criteria. A decision will be  made at the December board meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

REBELS Auto Club 

TREASURERS REPORT  

As reported at the REBELS Executive Board Meeting, the following is a recap for the month of 
November.  

Income: Income was for Interest, Memberships and Registrations for the Holiday Party 

Expenses: Expenses were for the P.O. Box and Holiday Party fees 

 

As always, detailed financial information is only given out to Members at regular General Meetings.  

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club  
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COORDINATOR REPORT  

Hello REBELS,  

Here is my very short - and final - coordinator report. 

Due to the fact that this is December and we live in Nebraska there are no car events to report on this 

month. Sorry for the short report. 

Gary Weyers, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  

REBELS EXCUTIVE BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS ELECTIONS 

 
At the November General meeting, nominations 
were received for the REBELS Executive Board 
of Directors. Nominations will still be considered at 
the December meeting and the nominees will be 
voted on at that time.  

Nominations so far: 

• Vice President: Still Open 

• Secretary: Margaret Otley 

• Event Coordinator: Jim McNeil 

• Board Member at Large: Johnny Nunn  

• The President and the other ’At Large’ 

Board Member will continue to serve out their 
terms. 

WORLDS SMALLEST CHEVY V8 

Moyer Made 1/6 Scale Chevrolet Corvette V-8 Engine 

Washington native Jim Moyer has spent countless hours 
building some of the coolest V8 engine replicas.  

If you are going take on the painstaking endeavor of 
replicating 1/6 scale running engines, you might as well 

base them on iconic American muscle car engines, right?  

That is exactly what Jim does. With this running 1/6 scale 
Chevy V8 replica based on the 327 corvette motor, the 
video of the corvette engine running is cool as it gets!  

It took Jim almost 7 years to complete from start to finish, making almost all of the parts by hand. If you thought your 
engine was cool, wait until you see this!  

Watch it in Action Here... 

 

https://youtu.be/jg0k7zDsB8w
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REBELS CARTOON OF THE MONTH 

REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Some of us can relate:  

A wife was making a breakfast of fried eggs for her husband. Suddenly, her husband burst into the kitchen. "Careful he 
said, "CAREFUL!  Put in some more butter! Oh my GOD!  You're cooking too many at once. TOO MANY! Turn them! 
TURN THEM NOW! We need more butter. Oh my GOD! WHERE are we going to get MORE BUTTER? They're going 
to STICK! Be careful... CAREFUL! I said be CAREFUL! You NEVER listen to me when you're cooking! Never! Turn 
them! Hurry up!  Are you CRAZY? Have you LOST your mind? Don't forget to salt them. You know you always forget to 
salt them.  Use the salt. USE THE SALT! THE SALT!" 

The wife stared at him. "What in the world is wrong with you? You think I don’t know how to make eggs?” 

The husband calmly replied, "No, I just wanted to show you what it feels like when I’m driving." 
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

Hard work may not kill you, but why take chances? 

If I save time, when do I get it back?  

Do Lipton employees take coffee breaks? 

Why don't women put pictures of missing husbands on beer cans?  

If American mothers feed their babies with little tiny spoons and forks, do Chinese mothers 

use toothpicks? 

Instead of hanging up pictures of criminals in the post office, why don't they put them on 

postage stamps so the mailmen could look for them while they deliver the mail?  

If it's true that we are here to help others, then what exactly are the OTHERS here for? 

 Is it smart to go ahead and take risks if you're sure everything will turn out OK? 

Ever wonder what the speed of lightning would be if it didn't zigzag? 

If you and all your friends are crazy, it that the only thing that keeps you sane? 

Is an orgasm a gland finale?  

Does Xerox ever come up with anything original?  

If you like cats too, should we exchange recipes?  

If you grabbed a cake of soap when the ship sank, could you wash yourself ashore? 

Why is it that people with the most expensive cars drive all the way downtown to get advice from a  

Stockbroker who got there riding a bus?  

How do I set a laser pointer to stun?  

If two lighthouse keepers are getting a divorce, is their marriage is on the rocks?  

Why is it when a government that robs Peter to pay Paul, it can always depend upon the support of Paul?  

If a round peg fits into a round hole, and a square peg fits into a square hole, then why isn't the end of a penis shaped 

like an axe? 

Are you really good in bed if women always ask you if there's any possible way you could make it last longer?  

Is a practical nurse one who falls in love with a wealthy patient?  

If there was a 100 year old "Lady of the Night" listed in the Yellow Pages, would she be the oldest trick in the book?  

Is the slogan for the International Dyslexics Association "Dyslexics of the World, UNTIE?  

If women can have PMS, then why can't men can have ESPN?  

Why is it that only half the people in the workplace are above average?  

Is the reason they don't have baseball stadiums in Poland, because everyone would be sitting behind a pole?  

 
Will there be more of these next month? The answer is “Yes.” (but sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald 
House to give as a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those 
little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT 
BEVERGES ANYWAY ... WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL 

TABS FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to 
Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

  

From the 
convoluted 

mind of Gary 
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REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

 
(Click On a Business Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=parkway%2066%20lincoln%20ne
https://www.facebook.com/pages/JS-Embroidery/940503955991332
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://rentndrive.com/
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 

 

Place  

Stamp  

Here 

Fold Here 


